
Welcome to Second Church 

Worship Outline  

*Beautiful One 

*Welcome/Call to Worship/God's 
Greeting/Passing the Peace 

*Shout to the Lord 

Depending on God 

*Knowing You 

Prayer/Noisy Coin (2nd CRC Upward 

Sports Program) /Offering 

Children’s Blessing 

*Breathe on Me, Breath of God 

Sermon: “Preparing for the Pastor” 

  1 Thessalonians 5:12-13 pg 1148 

  1 Timothy 5:17-18  pg 1153 

   Hebrews13:7, 17-18  pg 1171 

*The Servant Song 

*Blessing from God 

*Oh, For a Thousand Tongues to 
Sing 

 

*Please Rise in Body or Spirit 

Serving Us in Worship 
 

Pastor: Dave Brower 

Praise Team: Karen  
Admiraal, Jud Afman,  
Jon Mellema,  
Jane Wolffis,   
George Vogel, 
Steve Wagenmaker 

Tech: Alex Wagenmaker, 
Nate Hyrns 

Nursery: Valerie Volz 

Children’s Ministries:  
Sydney Wagenmaker, 
Gabi Folkema,  
Sylvia DeKuiper 

Greeters: George and Jane 
Vogel 

Next week: Mike and 
Heather Love 

July 16, 2023 

We Seek to Know Christ    
  And Make Christ Known 

For Our Guests: 

• We offer Nursery (up to 3years old) & Kids’ Ministries (PrK -4th 

grade, dismissed during worship) on the lower level during worship.  

• Join us following the service for a time of fellowship and refresh-
ment in the church lobby! 

• Stop by our Welcome Center for more information on Second Church 
and to grab a coffee mug gift.  

Second Chr i s t i an  Re formed Church  
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Offerings and Financial Updates : 

Contributions to the General Fund, Christian Ed, or Faith 
Promise can be given in worship, mailed to church, or 
through the online giving portal on our website. 

Special Offerings: Today: Tools For School (TrueNorth) 

  July 23: Community Closet  

Last week’s General Fund Giving:   $    6,123 
General Fund YTD over (short):      $   (7,031) 

Announcements: 
Melanie is home and recovering. We are very grateful for all 
the prayers, calls, thoughts, and cards.  We are truly blessed 
to be a part of the Second Church family.  
   Charlie and Melanie DeKryger  
 

Mobile Food Truck, July19, 2023 – Volunteers needed  On 
Wednesday, July 19, we will again offer thru pick-up. Recipi-
ents will stay in their vehicles, and prepared allotments of 
food will be placed in their cars.  Thankfully, we can serve our 
community with this vital food resource that is needed more 
than ever. Volunteers are needed - please sign up by emailing 
Audra Powell (audrascott@hotmail.com) or on the sheet on 
the literature ledge. Please arrive by 4:15 to help. 

Congratulations to Marion Veenstra , who will be celebrating 
her 100th birthday on Wednesday, July 26. Her address is: 
2500 Breton Woods Dr. #5015, Grand Rapids, MI 49512 if 
you would like to send her a card.  

We are in need of volunteers at our booth at the Kids Day dur-
ing the National Baby Food Festival on Wednesday the 19th 
from 11-2. We will have games and be handing out waters. All 
ages are welcome!! Please contact Audra Powell (231) 414-
1820 if you are willing to help.  

Upcoming Events:   
Sun July 16 2023 
   9:05am pre-service prayer 
   9:30am worship service 
   5pm Community Service @ 1st CRC 

Wed July 19 
    4:30pm  Mobile Food Truck 
    7:00pm  Council 

Prayer Requests: 
Continue to pray for healing 
and strength for John Van 
Hekken,  Jim Beadle, and 
Gaylen Byker. 
 

Kris Jennett will be having 
brain surgery on Tuesday.  


